

Time of Meeting: Meeting Two

Staff present: HAT

Students Present: Rizik, Thomas, Ollie, Jasper, Oscar, Joel, Emmy, Isabelle, Cinna, Lyla, May, Seren, Amrit, Thomas.

Apologies:

Overall Remit: To ensure students have a voice in all aspects of school life including improving teaching & learning in line with SIP, DIP and Estyn recommendations.

Key Agenda Items

	Agenda Item	What was discussed	What are the next steps? Agreed Deadline?
	SIP	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• HAT to explore SIP with students and explore other ways we can support school improvement 13th October 2pm• Student council to agree list of priorities for year 13th October 2pm• Student council to organise priorities into project teams and generate action plans 13th October 2pm	<p>Tom - recapped the previous meeting Tom - recapped the previous meeting</p> <p><u><i>How can we help with progress in learning?</i></u></p> <p>Oscar - suggesting helping with attention and encouraging people with studying, with further support from staff</p> <p>Solution: Tutoring, having places to revise to help get up grades in the school (breakfast club available - advertise! Maybe in the school newsletter?)</p> <p>Tom solution - breakfast club at break time for those who get the bus 15 mins for each year group</p> <p>Rizik - academic clubs for every subject on different days - improve them: puzzles</p> <p>Core clubs to be promoted on pastoral GC</p>

			<p>Tom - more explaining towards the point of GCSEs and later in life and careers</p> <p>Incentives to attend clubs to entice people to come - get people committed to go to clubs</p> <p><u>Well being attitudes:</u></p> <p>Awards for attendance to be brought back - greggs vouchers, etc</p> <p>Mid term awards - make them fair for people with 1-5 minus points, as opposed to people with 30+ minus points</p> <p>Keep restriction for minus and positive points on class chart</p> <p>Make sure that people's class charts points are being added and not glitched and removed</p> <p>Well being support methods:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">- Well being officer per year groups- Year 12 mentoring for other years- Barnardos- Nurse- CAVMhs- Family's first- Police <p><u>Classroom management:</u></p> <p>So now - people are cheating</p> <p>Silent solo - depends on what class you are in, some do it, some don't</p>
--	--	--	--

			<p>Cold calling - some dislike it, have a more gentle approach. Make it happen more, but less at the start of the year. Give everyone a chance Ensure that people are being picked on fairly</p> <p><u>Care and support for students</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Speak to allocated staff members (per year group) if it's urgent <p><u>Behavior:</u> Ensure people are getting their plus points Have more staff on duty to prevent issues</p>
	Charities	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Students to consider charities and present at next meeting for 3 charities to select. 13th October 2pm • Students to consider other fundraising opportunities besides non uniform days. • 	<p><u>Charities:</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - ALN charity: <p>Make Hampers Sanitary products</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - WWF 7- - RSPB 1 - Mental health home in cardiff 10 - British heart foundation 0 - Ty haven 1 - Wildlife trust - MIND mental health charity 2 - School charity - localised charities 12 - Mrs Bennet Wellbeing Department.

			<p>Make a video about a certain charity to educate parents about the charity</p> <p>Charity of choice</p> <p>Pizza stall to raise money</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Cooking competition (annual thing), potentially for a bakesale - Wont be using no uniform days
	Bullying Assembly	https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IOYUi4QqY8Y&feature=youtu.be	<p><u><i>Bullying assembly:</i></u></p> <p>Joel and Cinna - make assembly, include the</p> <p>Oscar - posters for TVs introducing publicity yourvoicematters@llantwitschool.org.uk</p>
	Notice Board and Communication with student body	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jasper to organise schedule of students to maintain board 13th October 2pm • HAT to clear notice board ready for new academic year. • HAT to manage mail box and ensure any emails are shared with council at monthly meeting to discuss • HAT to add statement to email signature that sends instance reply pointing students to direct support services should they need them 	<p>May and Seren to meet Miss Toms to sort out notice board.</p>
	Finance	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • HAT informed student council of £1000 budget and asked student to consider how they would like to use the budget. 	<p>NFA</p>
	AOB	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lyla agreed to take minutes for meetings. • Mayor in attendance at next meeting. • Training event. • Ty Hafan thanks 	<p><u>27th - next meeting in drama studio L27 or the hall. always!</u></p>

			<u>18th - 9:30-10:30 - student council ambassador training</u> <u>(attend if not completed before)</u>
--	--	--	---